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OLTHUIS KLEER TOWNSHEND LLP

NEW REPORT: CANADA’S MINING LAWS FALL SHORT OF EMERGING GLOBAL STANDARDS

(Yellowknife, NWT, Sept.11, 2020) Canada is an important international mining jurisdiction with a significant mineral base, but the country’s ability to attract new investment and grow market share for its metals and minerals will depend on how its mining laws measure up to an emerging set of global best practices, according to a new report released today.

In the first analysis of its kind, a team of lawyers from across Canada has concluded that none of the country’s five main mining jurisdictions currently have legislative requirements sufficient to meet global best-practice standards.

Quebec and the Northwest Territories come closer than the other jurisdictions to meeting the required social and environmental standards and should have a competitive edge for companies seeking to source responsible metals. However, British Columbia falls far short of the standards.

The report, RAISING THE STAKES: A Comparative Review of Canadian Mining Laws and Responsible Mining Standards, compares selected components of mining regimes in B.C., Ontario, Quebec, Yukon and the NWT to the standards set by the Initiative for Responsible Mining Assurance (IRMA).

Developed over 10 years with input from more than 100 organizations, IRMA’s standards are a pioneering example of how best to address environmental and social issues in mining. IRMA’s members include Anglo American, ArcelorMittal, Microsoft, Tiffany & Co., Jewellers of America, BMW, IndustriALL, United Steelworkers, First Nations Women Advocating Responsible Mining, Human Rights Watch and Earthworks.

The authors point out that leading metals producers, buyers, financiers and civil society organizations are now working together to establish thresholds for best practices through the development of a detailed certification standard to evaluate and identify responsible mining projects.

The report focuses on key elements of law and policy such as community engagement, environmental assessment, Free, Prior and Informed Consent (FPIC), biodiversity, ecosystems and protected areas, water management, waste management, and reclamation, closure and security.

“This report highlights the need for more urgency in all study jurisdictions to undertake reforms compatible with international best practices. Each jurisdiction has a lot to learn about incorporating best practices to meet the IRMA Standard. Innovation in legislation in other jurisdictions, combined with the continued economic success of mining projects in those jurisdictions, demonstrates that progressive mining legislation providing expanded scope and opportunity for community engagement, reconciliation with Indigenous peoples, modernized tenure and operating regimes, and a more limited role for ministerial or political discretion in approvals is compatible with a robust mining industry.”
Larry Innes, Partner, Olthuis Kleer Townshend LLP, Northwest Territories


Read and download the full report here
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